NEW HAMPSHIRE AIR NATIONAL GUARD

157TH CIVIL ENGINEER SOUADRON

302 NEWMARKET STREET - PEASE ANGB - NH 03803-0157

Mr. Robert R. Coll, President Brookstone Builders, Inc. 42 West Brook Street Manchester, NH 03101-1215

Dear Bob.

Now that we have taken beneficial occupancy of the new Medical Training Facility at Pease Air National Guard Base for which your company is the General contractor, we would like to express our sincere appreciation for the exemplary work you and your subcontractors performed during the construction of this building.

We at the Base who have been closely associated with the project all agree that your management of this project has been the best we have seen in recent years. We attribute the success of this project in no small measure to diligent work by Mr. Michael Callihan and Mr. Jack Boardman, your project manager and job superintendent, respectively. Each of them not only performed their respective tasks superbly, but together they achieved a well coordinated and disciplined team work among all subcontractors and their personnel on the job site. The end result is a building where the pride taken by members of your crew shows vividly in the quality of workmanship.

This building and the new Base entrance roadway, which is a part of this project, are the first brand new facilities to be constructed at this Base since the departure of the U.S. Air Force some twelve years ago, excepting the bulk fuels storage facility. Both the entrance and the Medical Facility that will see shared use with the Department of Veterans Affairs Clinic are high public exposure facilities. For this reason, we are doubly appreciative of the quality outcome you have achieved for us.

Sincerely yours,

Leroy (Dutch) Dunkelberger LTC NHANG Commander Support Group

cc: CW5 Plante, MSG Chapman